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Day of Cheerful Service  

& Brotherhood Induction 
Saturday, October 29 

 
Pennacook Lodge will host its Fall Day of Cheerful 
Service on Saturday, October 29, 2022 at Wah-
Tut-Ca Scout Reservation and TL Storer Scout 

Reservation. All 
members are welcome 
and encouraged to help 
finish some projects and 
prepare both camps for 
winter programs. 
 

The day will begin by meeting at 
9:00am at the top of the hill 
parking lot at Wah-Tut-Ca. From 
there members will be assigned 
work projects for the day. 
Members should come prepared 
for work projects and a cold fall 

day, appropriate footwear, 
work gloves, etc. and bring 
either a bag lunch or $10 cash 
for a pizza lunch. 
 

This Day of Cheerful Service is also a Brotherhood 
Induction so all Ordeal Members who are 
Brotherhood eligible should consider sealing their 
membership with a day of service to our camps 
and the Saturday evening Brotherhood Induction. 
All attending the Day of Cheerful Service will 

receive a long-sleeve OA 
t-shirt.  
 
All members are 

welcome to stay overnight at Wah-Tut-Ca. A 
Saturday dinner and Sunday breakfast will be 
served. $20 for members staying over plus $25 for 
Brotherhood candidates. Registration available 
thru the Lodge website. 

 

 

Pennacook Lodge to Help 

Scouting for Food, Nov 19 
 
Troop 30 Watertown 
is gearing up for a 
giant Scouting for 
Food Drive and 
Pennacook Lodge will 
be there to help. 
Please join us on 

Saturday Nov 19 from 12N-4pm, in Watertown at 
80 Mt. Auburn Street. 
 
All Order of the Arrow members are welcome and 
needed for this important Day of Community 
Service. We will be helping Troop 30 receive 
carloads of food donated by local Scout parents 
and families, sorting groceries onsite and 
delivering all the food to the Watertown Food 
Pantry by 4 p.m. Troop 30 plans on receiving 
about 2.5 tons of food (their average haul from 
past years). This will be a huge effort, and 
Pennacook Lodge’s extra hands working in 
Cheerful Service will greatly help. 
 
Arrowmembers of all genders welcome in 
uniform. Any questions or ideas, please email 
service@oapennacook.org.  
 

Fall Lodge Meeting  
Sunday, November 6, 2pm-5pm 
United Church of Christ Congregational 
6 Lexington Street, Burlington, MA 
 

Pennacook Lodge will hold its Annual Fall 
Lodge Meeting on Sunday, Nov 6 in 
Burlington. The meeting will have an OA Job 
Fair Theme with a Scout skills competition for 
all members with a special invite for Ordeal 
Members. Any 2022 Ordeal Member who 
attends will receive a special gift. All 
Members Welcome and Needed! 

mailto:service@oapennacook.org


 

Last Chance for Dues in 2022! Please 
support your Lodge with your active 
membership. 
 
Scouting year 2022-23 is shaping up to be an 
awesome year for Pennacook Lodge! Lodge 
Chief Delia Hanna said, “We thank all members 
who have been engaging in making Pennacook 
stronger by taking steps to get more involved in 
the life and spirit of our Lodge. Your efforts help 
Scouting thrive in our community and it matters!” 

 
Dues are paid once per 
calendar year and cost 
$25.00 per member, per 
calendar year. By paying 
your dues, you will also be 

helping the Lodge immensely! It allows the Lodge 
to support its day-to-day operations, Cheerful 
Service Days, LLD and keep down the costs of 
programs such as the Banquet, Induction 
Weekends, lodge meetings, as well as many others. 
 
Annual dues for calendar year 2022 are $25.00 
and once paid will keep your OA membership 
current covering dues through December 31, 
2022. Payment can be made thru the website. 
 

More Fall Events. Join Us! 
 

Day of Cheerful Service & 
Brotherhood Induction 
Saturday, October 29, 8:30am start 
(all day, dinner, ceremony, overnight, breakfast)  

at Wah-Tut-Ca and TL Storer 
 

Fall Lodge Meeting Sunday Nov 6, 2pm 
United Church of Christ Hall 
6 Lexington Street, Burlington 
 

Day of Community Service: 
Scouting for Food 
Saturday, Nov 19, 12:00Noon,  
80 Mount Auburn Street, Watertown 
 

Annual Lodge Leader Development 
Training & Brotherhood Induction 
Friday, December 2 – Sunday December 4 
NE Base Camp, Milton 
 

Unit Elections Training for 2023 
Thursday, December 15, 2022 at 6pm 

Council Office, Woburn 

 
NOAC 2022 – Tomorrow Begins 
Today. Don’t miss NOAC 2024!! 
 
A strong, dynamic and 
high-energy delegation of 
Pennacook Lodge 
members attended the 
National Order of the 
Arrow Conference (NOAC) 
this past summer and it was awesome! This 
NOAC was held over five days at the Univ of 
Tennessee, Knoxville with another five days of 
fun-filled adventures of camping and stops at 
Smoky Mountains National Park in Tennessee, 
the BSA’s Summit Reserve in West Virginia, 
the Pennacook Open in Maryland, Hersey Park 
in Pennsylvania, New York City, and more! 
 

 

 
 

Lodge Chief – Delia Hanna 
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Treasurer – Lindsey Hovey 
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The Howl Editor, (vacant) 
The Howl Senior Writer, Tommy Markham 

 

www.oapennacook.org  
Spirit of Adventure Council, BSA 

2 Tower Office Park, Woburn, MA 01801 

http://www.oapennacook.org/

